COAP Executive Board
Meeting Minutes
December 14, 2011

Meeting called to order by Jennifer Grimm at 8:36 am.

1. Guest – 
Joe Rives – updated the COAP Executive Board on the Strategic Plan initiative. He asked that the committee read the update and provide feedback.  He will be asking for our endorsement later in the spring. In the last version, there was a focus on faculty, and this version they are making sure to include staff and administrators so our input is important. He is looking forward to our meeting in the Quad Cities Riverfront campus in the spring.
Brad Bainter
a. [bookmark: _GoBack] Explained his role as Vice President for Advancement and Public Services which reports to the President, but that he also is the Executive Officer for the Western Illinois University Foundation and reports to the WIU Foundation Board.  The Foundation oversees the capital campaign.   The campaign has two years left and is at nearly $50M of a $60M dollar goal.  Most regional universities do not have campaigns at all, and this is our second.  In addition, the fundraising consultants recommended a stretch goal for WIU of $40M but Dr. Goldfarb believed in our alumni and friends and set the goal at $60M. With two years left in the campaign, the plan is to pass the $60M mark next year and then raise even more.  The faculty/Staff initiative will be at the end of this fiscal year or the beginning of the next.   
b. The Scholarship Office manages $3M in support each year and this number is growing.  There have been several substantial gifts lately which will provide significant scholarship support.  
c. In addition, Marketing occurs through this division. Dr. Thomas doubled the allocation of $100K to $200K to help support the initiatives to increase the visibility and reputation of WIU. We have an alum who is consulting with us from Chicago, and she has been in support of the marketing efforts underway. The billboards are the only thing we have been able to afford on our budget as newspapers and radio are cost prohibitive.  One of the main initiatives is to include Macomb in WIU events to bring about a feel of a campus town which began with the Think Purple campaign.  Last year, 20 businesses agreed to wear t-shirts and polo shirt on game weekends and during other WIU events. This year we are up to 30 businesses.   In addition, full and half page advertisements have been placed in Chicago area papers congratulating the Pulitzer Prize winner and Rhoads Finalist.   The decision whether to hire an outside consultant or a Marketing Director are still underway. 
2. Approval of Minutes – no minutes, will  look at next meeting

3. Cabinet Update – Julie was unable to attend, Dana mentioned that FY 11 funds had been paid and that FY 12 funds are coming in each month. Outside vendors are being paid slowly by the state.  The President and VPs met with the governor this month to talk about issues and concerns on both sides.   

4. Financial – As of 11/30/11 the Foundation account has $817.00

5. New Employees – Scott Coker, Michael Weinrich, Kathleen Wickman

6. Old Business
a. Survey and goal setting – goals will be set through the 3 committees
b. COAP Brochure and Handbook – will do one more review with exec board and then Dana can work on getting it on the web.  Brochure will be looked at this spring. 
7. New Business
a. No new business
8. Committee Reports
a. Social
i. Will do a COAP Employee of the Year social in May.
b. Salary Equity
i. First meeting went well.  Focus for now is on Promotion structure. 
c. Professional Development 
i. First meeting is scheduled for Jan. 9

9. Announcements
a. Holiday party is postponed to January, look for details in the future.
b. Spring meeting with the President will be May 2.
c. Spring meetings will be in HH60/QC114
10. Meeting Schedule
a. January 11 -   
b. February 8 
c. **March 21 – meeting at QC at 10am, guest Joe Rives
d. April 11 – 
e. **May 2- Meeting with the President 2pm
f. May 9 –

Adjourned at 9:32 am
